
Puget Sound Energy 
P.O. Box 97034 

Bellevue, WA 98009-9734 
pse.com 

December 14, 2023 

Filed Via Web Portal 

Kathy Hunter, Acting Executive Director and Secretary 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
621 Woodland Square Loop SE 
Lacey, WA  98503 

RE:  Advice No. 2023-58 
Puget Sound Energy’s Electric Tariff Revision  

Dear Executive Director Hunter: 

Pursuant to RCW 80.28.060 and WAC 480-80-101 and WAC 480-80-105(1)(c), please find 
enclosed for filing the following proposed revisions to the WN U-60, Tariff G for electric service 
of Puget Sound Energy (“PSE”): 

5th Revision of Sheet No. 26-B, Schedule 26 Large Demand General Service 
5th Revision of Sheet No. 31-B, Schedule 31 Primary Demand General Service 

The purpose of this tariff filing is to clarify that up to 15 Points of Delivery are allowed to be 
summed when determining a Conjunctive Maximum Demand Charge under the Conjunctive 
Demand Service Option (“CDSO”) if the electric load of all these Points of Delivery is dedicated 
to electrified transportation (“ET”).  The proposed tariff changes are designed to address 
customer concerns identified in PSE’s survey of existing CDSO customers about the CDSO 
summary billing -- single billing statement including line details for all the CDSO Points of 
Delivery that have been summed to determine the Customer’s Conjunctive Maximum Demand 
Charge. 

Customers with ET-dedicated Schedules 26 and 31 Points of Delivery are allowed to enroll in 
the CDSO without limitations in term of their total electric load and the number of Points of 
Delivery since September 1, 2021, in order to increase the CDSO participation with dedicated 
ET load.  The maximum of summation of 15 Points of Delivery does not change any of the 
specific ET conditions approved under Docket UE-210570 but will result in a manageable bill 
for an ET CDSO Customer. 

The tariff sheets described herein reflect an issue date of December 14, 2023, and an effective 
date of January 14, 2024.  Notice and posting of proposed tariff changes, as required by law and 
the Commission’s rules and regulations, is being completed in accordance with 
WAC 480-100-193(1).  The tariff changes proposed in the filing do not increase recurring 
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charges nor restrict access to the optional services under Schedules 26 and 31.  No notice is 
required under the provisions of WAC 480-100-194 or -195. 
  
Please contact Mei Cass at (425) 462-3800 or Mei.Cass@pse.com for additional information 
about this filing.  If you have any other questions, please contact me at Birud.Jhaveri@pse.com.  
 
 

Sincerely, 

/s/ Birud D. Jhaveri 
Birud D. Jhaveri 
Director, Regulatory Affairs 
Puget Sound Energy 
PO Box 97034, BEL10W 
Bellevue, WA  98009-9734 
Birud.Jhaveri@pse.com 

 
 
 
cc: Lisa Gafken, Public Counsel  
 Sheree Carson, Perkins Coie 
 
Attachments: 
Electric Tariff Sheets, listed above 


